
AICPA Thanks Department of Treasury
and IRS for Giving Taxpayers Much
Needed Penalty Relief
The IRS recently announced that it had further lowered the threshold to qualify for
penalty relief from 85 percent to 80 percent.

Mar. 29, 2019

The American Institute of CPAs (AICPA) has thanked Treasury and the IRS for
providing taxpayers with more extensive relief from penalties associated with
underpayment of their 2018 tax liability. The IRS recently announced that it had
further lowered the threshold to qualify for penalty relief from 85 percent to 80
percent.

“The AICPA welcomes the IRS’ action to lower the threshold to 80 percent as we
believe many taxpayers inadvertently underpaid,” Edward Karl, CPA, CGMA, vice
president of taxation for the American Institute of CPAs, stated. “Our members have
continued to tell us that an 85 percent threshold was not suf�cient, as many
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taxpayers continue to struggle with the uncertainty and changes created by the Tax
Cuts and Jobs Act (TCJA).”

Earlier this year, Annette Nellen, CPA, CGMA, Esq., chair of the AICPA Tax Executive
Committee, wrote to Treasury and IRS leadership expressing the AICPA’s
appreciation for providing underpayment penalty relief that lowered the threshold
to 85 percent. However, Nellen added, “The TCJA, which affected millions of
individual taxpayers, required an array of changes that required extensive regulatory
and administrative guidance. As part of the implementation of TCJA, the IRS adjusted
the withholding tables resulting in lower withholding.”

Nellen explained that the adjusted withholding tables did not account for factors
such as the elimination of the personal and dependency exemptions or reduced
itemized deductions.  As a result, many taxpayers were unable to accurately calculate
their tax liability for 2018 and may have inadvertently under-withheld their taxes
and potentially face penalties.
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